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Wednesday 22 April 2020 [Day 27 of Lockdown]

COVID 19: Memo 27 to Growers

Any information or opinion expressed in this communication is presented in good faith but with the express condition that the Citrus Growers' Association accepts no liability whatsoever for any loss or damage resulting from the use thereof.
Dear Growers

Last night President Ramaphosa announced a stimulus package. The CGA has been requesting government (through the offices of Ministers Patel and Didiza) to be more aggressive and agile in their market access activities. A huge stimulus to the economy is for a gain or optimisation of market access. This brings in much needed foreign exchange, and filters through the economy to all those in the value chain – workers get paid, small businesses get returns and rural towns and villages economies keep ticking over. There are a number of market access issues that are ever so close to being finalised – an aggressive and agile response will get us over the line. Here we refer to the negotiation of a pre-clearance arrangement with South Korea, signing of the Philippines protocol, USA wider access, China lemon protocol revision, Japan cold treatment and easy peeler amendments and Indian revision of in transit cold treatment.
PRESIDENTS ADDRESS: The full text of last nights address is attached. I have highlighted some of the more important elements:

· The President mentions that the COVID-19 crisis will be with us for the foreseeable future. Those who are hoping for a quick return to normality will be disappointed. A roadmap is difficult to predict in these unprecedented times; we need to prepare ourselves for the long haul
· The economic response plan is in 3 phases; phase 1 began in Mid-March with the announcement of a national disaster; phase 2 is to stabilise the economy (plans announced last night); phase 3 will cover recovery of the economy (elements of a phased reopening to be announced on Thursday).
· The second phase announced last night included an increased health budget, relief for those facing hunger and social distress, support for companies and workers,
· The President honed in on corruption. These times bring out the best in people and the worst in people. It is our responsibility to assist government in stamping out corruption – and the President recognises that his officials are responsible for corrupt activity in many cases. Please report any acts of corruption to CGA (justchad@iafrica.com) and we will ensure that the information gets to the right people.
· There will be a R200 billion loan guarantee.
· CGA had asked AgBIZ to raise the issue of VAT refunds – quicker refunding would put liquidity in the market. The President announced quicker refunding.  
LOGISTICS: Please find attached reports from Mitchell Brooke.

PRODUCE MARKETING ASSOCIATION (PMA): Yesterday PMA held a Virtual Town Hall meeting via ZOOM. Speakers included Anouk Sijmonsma (Regional VP Membership Asia, Africa, Europe); Deon Mahoney (Head of Food Safety, PMA Australia New Zealand) and myself. Over sixty delegates attended the Zoom videoconference. I have attached Deons presentation, and the guidelines prepared by PMA Australia-New Zealand.
CGA STAFF: CGA staff are working from the office (031 765 2514) and from home. 

On a Monday and Wednesday, I have an opportunity to submit challenges faced by the citrus industry relating to COVID-19. These inputs are included in a report compiled by BFAP and supplied to Minister Didiza and other relevant government departments. Please let me know (justchad@iafrica.com) of any issues that you would like me to raise. Please describe the issue in detail, which authority should be addressing the impact of the issue on your business.
Staff Cell numbers: Justin Chadwick 083 654 9591; Mitchell Brooke 082 892 9455; John Edmonds 083 232 3161; Paul Hardman 082 880 7933; Deon Joubert 083 675 3785; Robert Miller 084 510 5961; Gloria Weare 084 512 5578
Justin Chadwick



